

Please Support HB 2134

Establishing Uniform Standards for Race, Ethnicity, Language and Disability Data

Dear Chair Greenlick and members of the committee.

SEIU local 503 strongly supports the passage of HB 2134. It is vitally important that we begin to collect consistent and accurate data to help us begin to address the health disparities that under-represented communities face. Accurate information on race, ethnicity, language and disability will give provider including our members the tools they need to improve the quality of care we provide.

Uniform standards provide clarity, stability and consistency of the data pool and improve the ability of providers and policy-makers to address existing and emerging disparities. We cannot develop effective strategies without first having a baseline to work off of.

Oregon can be a leader is improving health outcomes to under-served populations through quality data that will allow us to measure our efforts effectiveness and give us the ability to adjust strategies as new information is gathered. Health disparities are real and must be addressed vigorously and effectively, HB 2134 is an important first step in doing that.

SEIU Local 503 strongly urges your support on HB2134 and we ask for the inclusion of disability along with race, ethnicity and language in this important bill.

Sincerely,

Meghan W. Moyer

For more information or questions please contact me at 503-432-5777

Megh W. Moy

SERVICE EMPLOYEES INTERNATIONAL UNION LOCAL 503

> PO Box 12159 Salem, OR 97309-1259

1730 Commercial St. SE Salem, OR 97302

> 640i SE Foster Rd. Portland, OR 97206

1.800.452.2146

www.seiu503.org